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February 2025
Dear Praying Friends,

We want to thank you all for your continued prayer and financial support. Because of your faithfulness, we can 
continue to do what the Lord has called us to do. We appreciate you all more and more with each passing year.  

Our year took off in January with a trip to help a long-time supporting church with its first-owned building! We left 
South Carolina on January 4th for Tucson, AZ. The work has been rewarding here, and we are grateful for the 
way God has used us to help this church. We have put up fencing, painted, built nursery diaper bag cubbies, 
installed cabinets, built and hung shelves, built platform choir risers, installed wire closet shelves, built sturdy 
shelving in a storage garage, and many other smaller projects. The folks here have been working steadily with us 
and we have made new friends as well as renewed old friendships. We still have a couple of other projects to 
complete before we leave.

The next stop on our journey is eastern North Carolina. We will arrive there around the first of March to work with 
another long-time supporting church. There has been some water damage in the rear of their sanctuary and in the 
fellowship hall. We will install new doors and put in new flooring in these areas. Another missionary will be 
assisting me with this project. We look forward to working with them.  

The spring months have been set aside to be home, preparing for the summer travel and taking care of some 
medical needs and projects there. We also have some things to do for our pastor’s new home. We are so glad to 
be able to serve at home as well.  

We have spent the last three summers helping camps and a church in Wyoming, and we will be returning there 
this summer. We hope to be able to spend about a month to 6 weeks there in July and August. Many miles will be 
driven going back and forth across the country this year. We ask that you pray for safety and that our truck and 
camper don’t have any mechanical issues.  

The church in Nukuoro is staying the course, and Pastor Ray is doing a fine job. We hope to send some funds to 
him again when the next ship goes there. Please continue to pray for them. Also, pray that Mayor Senard and 
Mideon will accept Christ. They have heard the gospel many times but have not yet yielded to the Holy Spirit.

I had a procedure done for the damaged nerve in my right side on January 2nd of this year and it has proven very 
helpful. Please pray that this will continue to work.  

Praying for you all.

In Christ,
Jack & Melinda


